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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 19, 2019 

6:00 PM 
 

 
 

1. Pledge of Allegiance  
2. Departmental Reports 
3. Supervisor’s Comments 
4. Proclamations for Putnam County Youth Award Recipients 
5. School Report 
6. Legislator’s Report 
7. Board Action on the petition presented by residents of Floradan Estates 

concerning the removal of the ban on new Improvement Districts. 
 
Districts: 
8. Authorize Supervisor to sign a contract with Northeast Aquatic Research. 
9. Appoint Claire Cassidy as Beach Monitor for Hilltop Estates. 
10. Appoint Greg Scibior as a Lake Peekskill Beach Monitor. 

 
Parks and Recreation: 
11. Personnel changes 
12. Refunds 

 
Building Department: 
13. Daily Fee Report for April 2019 

 
14. Budget Transfers 

 

15. Public Comment 
 

16. Audit of monthly bills 
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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 19, 2019 

6:00 PM 
 
 

PRESENT: Supervisor Oliverio 
Councilman Luongo 
Councilman Mackay 
Councilwoman Annabi 
Councilwoman Whetsel 

 
ALSO PRESENT: Town Clerk Sherry Howard 
            
ABSENT:              Town Counsel William Florence 

 
Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence for our troops. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
 
Presented by Councilperson Annabi 
 
Ambulance Corp. Captain Sandy Bohl reported: 
 
38 Car Accidents 
2 Standbys 
18 Mutual Aid in and 7 Mutual Aid out 
 
The Ambulance Corps gave out two (2) scholarships to graduating seniors in honor of 
Don Graesser who gave so much to the community and our Corps. 
 
Captain Bohl said if anyone in the community would like to learn more about what we 
do, we meet on Wednesday nights from 7-9 PM. We are always looking for more 
volunteers and more EMT’s. 
 
Marc Weiss, Representative for the Tompkins Corners Cultural Center said they have 
many programs scheduled every weekend. Some of them are as follows: 
 
On June 22nd Gus Weilland will play. Mr. Weilland owns the Putnam Music Center and 
is also a great musician. The show will begin at 7:30 PM. 
June 28th Our Farmer’s Market returns complete with a Cajun Jam - there will be a film 
afterward as well. 
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Peter Yarrow is coming back and it will be a great event. The week after Mr. Yarrow, 
David Amram will be returning to us. Councilperson Mackay said David Amram is an 
American treasure and you should come out and see him if you can. Please stop in and 
see some of these shows, it’s a great opportunity to see great musicians in a small 
venue. 
 
2nd Assistant Chief of the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department, Frank DiMarco, 
reported on the Department’s month of May 2019 calls: 
 
5 EMS Assists 
6 PIAA’s (car accidents) 
3 Automatic Alarms 
1 Vehicle Fire 
1 Propane Leak 
2 Cancelled enroute 
1 CO Detector 
1 Stand By/Mutual Aid 
 
 20 calls for the month – 146 calls for the year with 225.03 man hours.  Assistant Chief 
DiMarco said please be careful driving, we have had a lot of accidents due to the 
inclement weather. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio asked how the park and the day camp are going. Mr. DiMarco said 
both the park and camp are going good. Day Camp’s enrollment is good and there has 
been a lot of progress up there. The Girl Scouts also put in a beautiful garden, and there 
have been some improvements to the road. 
 
SUPERVISOR’S OPENING COMMENTS  
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said there will be no meeting on July 3, 2019 due to the 4th of July 
holiday. He also reminded everyone that beginning this month and thereafter the first 
two (2) Town Board Meetings will begin at 5:00 PM, and the regular meeting (3rd 
Wednesday of the month) will continue to start at 6:00 PM. 
 
LIBRARY REPORT (continued from departmental reports) 
 
Dede Farabaugh, Director of the Putnam Valley Free Library said on June 19th, tonight, 
there is a moderated discussion about the book Project Drawdown which is a 
comprehensive plan to reverse global warming.  
 
Tomorrow evening there is a free concert called NY Photo Songs at 7:00 PM.  
On Saturdays there will be Rainbow Family Storytime – this is in conjunction with all of 
the other libraries in Putnam County. The focus of this program is on inclusion.  
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The Library will be holding Mad Science Monday for Middle Schoolers. Tuesdays 
everyone is welcome to come and play Mah Jong. 
 
In addition, another program being offered in July is called “community reads”, where 
the whole Town will read the same book and there will be conversations about the book 
in six places around Town. The book that was chosen is entitled Into the Beautiful North 
by Luis Alberto Urrea. The Library does have 50 copies of the book on hand. 
 
 Next Wednesday Sheriff Langley will be at the library at 6:30 PM for Real Talk.  
 
Assemblyman Kevin Byrne will host story time at 1:00 PM to kick off the New York State 
Summer Reading Program.  
 
Thursday night there will be a cooking demo by the Cornell Cooperative Extension. 
 
The Census Bureau is having a job fair at the library, they are looking for census takers. 
These jobs pay $21.00 per hour. 
 
Outdoor Yoga begins on Saturday mornings in July at 9:00 AM 
 
The Read it and Watch program which is a book and then the movie based on the book 
is being held on Wednesdays – A Wrinkle in Time is the first movie and book chosen. 
 
Lastly, the library Board of Trustees is going to try for the 414 funding again on this 
November’s ballot. You may have a library employee or volunteer come up to you 
asking you to sign our petition to get the proposal on the ballot. The 414 funding allows 
the library’s budget to be up for a public vote. The library does not have sustainable 
funding – we have a one year contract with the Town, so it is hard to project how much 
money we will have in the future. We would like the residents of Putnam Valley to 
decide how much they would like to give the library. Councilperson Annabi said now 
that your Board of Trustees is elected and not appointed she is all for it. There is now 
transparency so the 414 is a fantastic idea. Supervisor Oliverio said the other good 
thing about the 414 is the community gets to decide on the library’s budget whenever 
the budget needs to be renewed.  
 
PROCLAMATIONS FOR PUTNAM COUNTY YOUTH AWARD RECIPIENTS – RYAN 
MARSH AND LUKE ZADRIMA 
 
Presented by Councilperson Annabi 
 
Luke Zadrima was unable to attend the meeting. Councilperson Annabi presented Ryan 
Marsh with a proclamation from the Town of Putnam Valley. Councilperson Annabi said 
Ryan received the award from Putnam County because he is dedicated to our 
community. He is a volunteer coach, volunteer tutor and delivers meals to the 
homeless. He is a role model and a leader. He is also a junior counselor at Camp 
Combe and his grades are excellent as well. 
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AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-205 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board amend the agenda to ADD the following: 
 
ADD: 
 
# 7A – Accept minutes from May 8, May 15, and June 5, 2019 
#12A –   Approve hiring of Terence McKeown as Sunset Series Recreation Assistant. 
#12B – Appoint Alec McDonald as a camp counselor. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried. 
 
COUNTY LEGISLATOR REPORT 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
County Legislators Gouldman and Montgomery could not be here as they had to be at a 
Committee Meetings in the County. Councilperson Annabi read Legislator Gouldman’s 
report. 
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SCHOOL DISTRICT REPORT 
 
Presented by Councilperson Mackay 
 
Councilperson Mackay said the High School graduation is being held on Friday June 21 
at 7:00 PM on the turf. The rain date is June 22nd   at 10:00 AM. The Putnam Valley 
Town Board would like to thank Dr. Wills on her retirement and wishes her good luck in 
her next endeavor. We welcome Dr. Jeremy Luft and we are looking forward to working 
with him.  
 
Supervisor Oliverio wished teachers Jerry Carlin and Joanne Byrnes luck as they are 
also both retiring – they will be sorely missed. Supervisor Oliverio added that 17 aides 
and support staff are also retiring – their jobs will be posted if anyone is interested. 
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BOARD ACTION ON THE PETITION PRESENTED BY RESIDENTS OF FLORADAN 
ESTATES CONCERNING THE REMOVAL OF THE BAN ON NEW IMPROVEMENT 
DISTRICTS 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
Town Clerk Howard read the petition as follows:  
 
“We the undersigned are requesting that the Town Board of the Town of Putnam Valley 
remove the moratorium on the creation of Improvement Districts within the Town. We 
believe that the moratorium unfairly denies some communities the same governmental 
advantages that other communities have gained through the Districting structure. We 
understand that a Public Hearing on this proposal would be necessary. We request the 
Town Board move on this measure as quickly as possible.” 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said this was initiated by residents of Floradan Estates because 
they would like to be an Improvement District. This way they would pay for their services 
out of their taxes and everyone would be have to contribute – so no one would be able 
to refuse payment. About 25 years ago the Town set up a moratorium on creating any 
new Improvement Districts. An Improvement District is usually a private community 
which has come and asked the Town to be an overseer for their services. These 
services include garbage pick-up, snow removal, water, road maintenance and things 
like that. Councilperson Annabi would like the petition checked as it is not notarized and 
she believes that is needs to be. Supervisor Oliverio does not think that it needs to be 
notarized. Supervisor Oliverio said it is a lot of work for the Town to take care of an 
Improvement District which is why they put a moratorium on creating any more of them. 
This is a big decision and a Public Hearing would be necessary.  
 
Supervisor Oliverio moved to accept the petition from Floradan Estates so the Town 
Board can act upon it. 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-206 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to accept the petition 
presented to them by Floradan Estates requesting they remove the moratorium on 
creating new Improvement Districts. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay 
 
Councilperson Annabi said she would second it when she was sure the petition’s 
signatures did not need to be notarized. Town Clerk Howard will research this 
tomorrow.  
 
By a vote of 4 ayes and 1 nay the Resolution passes. If the petition is legally correct -
Councilperson Annabi will vote aye. 
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Councilperson Luongo said we are just moving to accept the petition. Supervisor 
Oliverio said now that we have accepted it - we need to act on it. He said he would like 
to rescind the moratorium as he does not believe it is fair to other places in Putnam 
Valley that want to be a district. Councilperson Annabi would also like to rescind the 
moratorium - she thinks it will be very helpful to our Town. Councilperson Mackay asked 
about the status of Tyler and Luigi Roads if the moratorium is lifted. Supervisor Oliverio 
said we would be able to then do an Improvement District in those places as well – the 
State misunderstood and thought we wanted to take over these two (2) areas. 
Supervisor Oliverio asked the Town Board if they wanted table this issue until the next 
Work Session meeting which will be held on July 10th.  
 
Councilperson Mackay motioned to table the discussion of lifting the moratorium on the 
ban of creating new Improvement Districts in the Town of Putnam Valley until the Work 
Session meeting on July 10, 2019. At that time it will be discussed and a Public Hearing 
will be set.  
 
The motion was seconded by Councilperson Annabi, unanimously carried. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said Councilperson Annabi brought the situation with Floradan 
Estates to the lawyers at the State level for their opinion.  Unanimously the Counsels 
have come back with the following decision - they said, “the Town does not have the 
power to usurp from a private individual, agency or corporation their oversite of what 
they own.” Supervisor Oliverio continued – right now Floradan Estates is controlled by a 
legal and registered Corporation. We cannot go in there and say we are going to 
provide the services. The Corporation is a private entity so we cannot go in without just 
cause. In this case the State made it very clear – the only way that Floradan can benefit 
from being a district is if the Corporation is dissolved.  Then the Town can come in and 
oversee the three main areas which are - garbage collection, maintenance of common 
areas, and the water system. The pool and the camp would be a separate entity. The 
Corporation could restructure itself to cover just those two (2) things. The Town could 
certainly take over the snow removal in the winter – it would have to be bid out (your 
roads are not up to state spec so the Town itself cannot do it). The Town cannot claim 
roads that are not up to state specifications; but the plowing and salting can be bid out 
to a private company/individual using your tax dollars to pay that person. We can also 
bid out your water system and garbage collection. This all works by having a District 
Tax included in your property tax bill which we would collect and then use the money to 
pay for those services. If the County/Town tax does not get paid we would foreclose and 
then recover our money from the sale of that house. This forces everyone to pay – 
which right now everyone is not paying.  
 
Councilperson Annabi said to the members of Floradan Estates that you need to find 
out if it is even possible to dissolve the Corporation without affecting the camp or the 
pool. There will be other fees involved so really think about it. There is still a lot more 
maintenance that will be involved that you will need to take of over and above what the 
Town will be able to take care of.  
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The only benefit to this is that every homeowner will be tied in together and there is no 
extra burden for those who have to cover the residents that do not pay. The legal 
counsel for Floradan Estates would have to look at this. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said it may cost you less because we do go out to bid for these 
services for our current districts so it may cost you less. If we do get rid of this 
moratorium at least the door is open for Floradan and other areas.  
 
Supervisor Oliverio opened the floor for questions: 
 
Resident Sue Kimble asked if there would be a separate maintenance fee for black top 
and fixing the roads. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said we cannot fix your roads because they are not up to spec. but 
we could farm that out through your tax dollar. 
 
Resident Rich Paolicelli said if we dissolve the Corporation would we be able to 
restructure it as a Corporation? 
 
Councilperson Annabi said that is something that you would have to ask a lawyer. 
There is a difference between restructuring and dissolving.  
 
Councilperson Mackay said making you an Improvement District is the least the Town 
can do for you. He said in his case and in Councilpersons Luongo’ s case we are 
getting taxed and assessed the same amount as people who live on Town Roads such 
as Sunset Hill; and I get no service at all. In effect, it’s the only way to be fair to 
everybody. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said he knows a concern of the Floradan residents was - does this 
open the pool to everyone in Town? It does not – a District is its own entity we are only 
the middleperson. We have no rights on your property or your pool. We need to hear 
from you what you want us to cover. 
 
Resident Ed Wallach said when we decide what services we want from the Town we 
will get prices and it will be divided up equally amongst the homeowners; that number 
will be reduced from the Floradan General Budget.  
 
A resident asked what would be the process if the moratorium is lifted and it is possible 
for us to do this. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said you would need another petition with the services you want 
listed on it. We would receive that petition, we would see the services you are 
requesting, and get an approximate cost of what you would incur. Next we would have a 
big District Meeting and have your approval. Councilperson Annabi said our District 
Meetings are held in August.  
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Councilperson Annabi and Supervisor Oliverio suggested that members of Floradan 
attend these meetings to get an idea of what happens at them. Councilperson Luongo 
said the budget would be determined by what services you are looking for and the bid 
amount that is chosen.  
 
Resident Israel Moljo asked about who would be responsible for general liability and 
negligence of the road? Supervisor Oliverio said that would be on Floradan. Mr. Moljo 
said then we would still have to pay for an insurance policy? Supervisor Oliverio said 
yes, because we wouldn’t possess the roads. Any of the service companies we provide 
have their own insurance coverage – they have to be bonded.  
 
Resident Lenore Fontanez asked about mail/package delivery. She asked if Floradan 
becomes a District would the roads be considered private.  Councilperson Mackay said 
mail trucks are allowed to go on private roads as long as there is a letter on file with the 
Post Office allowing this - unless the roads are unpassable or unclear. Mail would 
resume when the road has been cleared up. Ms. Fontanez believes that mail trucks are 
not allowed to deliver packages to homes on private roads. Councilperson Mackay did 
not agree – he said you are being given misinformation. He added that once delivery 
has been established to a street/road it is almost impossible to do away with it. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said to the residents of Floradan to please understand that the Town 
cannot advise you on what you can or cannot do with your corporation - that has to be 
done in internally with your Board of Directors. Councilperson Luongo said we would 
only be the go-between. Your community will have a lot of decisions to make. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR MAY 08, MAY 15, AND JUNE 5, 2019. 
 
Presented by Councilperson Luongo 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-207 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to approve the minutes from 
the May 08, May 15, and the June 5, 2019 Town Board Meetings. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried 
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AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN A CONTRACT WITH NORTHEAST AQUATIC 
RESEARCH 
 
Presented by Councilperson Annabi 
 
RESOLUTION # R19-208 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to sign a contract with 
Northeast Aquatic Research, 74 Higgins Highway, Mansfield Center, CT 06250 to 
conduct In-Lake and Tributary Water Quality Monitoring and Aquatic Plant Survey for 
Roaring Brook Lake. The total cost for this project is $18,550.00. A copy of the proposal 
is attached. 
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Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
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APPOINT CLAIRE CASSIDY AS BEACH MONITOR FOR HILLTOP ESTATES 
 
Presented by Councilperson Whetsel 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-209 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board appoint Claire Cassidy as a Beach Monitor for Hilltop 
Estates for the 2019 season at a salary of $12.00 per hour with no benefits. This is a 
new position for Hilltop and they have requested that Claire work on weekends only. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried. 
 
APPOINT GREG SCIBIOR AS A LAKE PEEKSKILL BEACH MONITOR 
 
Presented by Councilperson Mackay 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-210 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board appoint Greg Scibior as a Lake Peekskill Beach 
Monitor for the 2019 season at a salary of $9.75 per hour with no benefits. He will 
replace Christopher Koleda who was previously appointed but has now accepted other 
employment. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
 
Councilperson Whetsel said she feels that Mr. Scibior should receive minimum wage of 
$11.00 per hour for this job. Supervisor Oliverio and Councilperson Annabi would like to 
leave it as it is because they do not want to override the District Clerk; but they will 
discuss it with District Clerk Travis. 
 
PARKS & RECREATION- PERSONNEL APPOINTMENTS/ ADJUSTMENTS 
 
Presented by Councilperson Luongo 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-211 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following additions/changes to 
personnel: 
 

1. Joseph Wacaser, Seasonal Jr. Lifeguard, @ $11.00 per hour. 
2. James DeRonda, PV Children’s Center, @ $11.80 per hour. 
3. Charles Potaki, Program Sports Bus Driver, @ $22.98 per hour. 
4. Deborah Montaruli, Program Sports camp child care, @ $17.24 per hour. 

 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
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PARKS & RECREATION- REFUNDS 
 
Presented by Councilperson Annabi 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-212 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following refunds: 
 

 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
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APPROVE HIRING OF TERENCE MCKEOWN JR. AS SUNSET SERIES 
RECREATION ASSISTANT 
 
Presented by Councilperson Whetsel 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-213 
 
 RESOLVED that the Town of Putnam Valley Town Board approve the addition of the 
following personnel for the Sunset Series 2019: 
 

1. Terence McKeown Jr., Sunset Series Rec. Assistant, @ $11.00 per hour. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried.  
 
APPROVE HIRING OF ALEC MCDONALD AS SUBSTITUTE DAY CAMP 
COUNSELOR 
 
Presented by Councilperson Mackay 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-214 
 
 RESOLVED that the Town of Putnam Valley Town Board approve the addition of the 
following personnel for the DAY CAMP 2019: 
 

1. Alec McDonald, Substitute Day Camp Counselor, @ $10.20 per hour. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried. 
 
BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT- MAY 2019 
 
Presented by Councilperson Luongo 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-215 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board accept the Building Department daily fee report and 
summary for the month of May 2019, for filing with the Town Clerk. 
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Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried.   
 
BUDGET TRANSFERS 
 
Presented by Councilperson Annabi 
 
RESOLUTION #R19-216 
 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approved the following budget transfers:   
 

There were no budget transfers this month.  
 
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried. 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
Resident Stephen Smith from the Putnam Valley Tax Reform Group said they have had 
several meetings and they are slowly building up a consensus. They have been coming 
up with an executable plan with which they can move forward. The group has gotten 
some information and support from County Legislator Gouldman and Assemblyman 
Byrne for what the legislative process might be. Assemblyman Byrne has identified that 
New York State has established a shared services agenda for which they allow schools 
to buy into pooled resources. Mr. Smith said Putnam Valley Schools do not participate 
in this and we would like to motivate them to get interested in this. Right now we have 
about 80 members of this group and now the legwork will begin. We need to develop 
legislation, make petitions and begin a signature drive. The School Budget passed for 
this year so it will drive us forward for the next budget. We need to cap the growth - if 
you look at year after year there has generally been a  2% increase - in 5 years this will 
be more than most of us can afford. That’s why I continue to use the word sustainable. 
This is not a small endeavor – some of these things that we need will be legislative. 
Supervisor Oliverio said more than half of the salaries paid to the staff in the Putnam 
Valley School District are paid to employees that do not work or live in Putnam Valley or 
even Putnam County. We do have an outstanding school district. Councilperson 
Mackay said a lot of things are mandated by New York State Department of Education 
so you can change some things locally with the school but the Putnam Valley Town 
Board has not been tasked by the voters to deal with school issues. There are five ( 5) 
districts in Putnam County which have five (5) CFO’s and each one of those has at least 
five (5) or six (6) people in each office - that is a function that could very easily be 
handled by BOCES. The consolidation of certain offices is something that could save a 
lot of money and is done in other places in this country. Councilperson Annabi said you 
need to get the 80 people you have signed up to become active and show up to 
meetings etc. Mr. Smith said he is holding meetings at the Putnam Valley Library – 
please come and join us. Councilperson Mackay emphasized how wonderful the 
education and teachers are in Putnam Valley and how much his grown daughters have 
benefitted from the District. Mr. Smith said please understand that in no way should we 
be considered a threat to the livelihood of the Putnam Valley School District.   
 
Councilperson Annabi spoke about Town Day which is being held on Saturday 
September 28th.  We are getting full so we are very limited on the amount of electricity 
that is left. There will be inflatables from Fun Time Amusement for kids of all ages; 
these are free, as is parking. Parking will take place at the Putnam Valley Elementary 
School, and you will be able to take the bus from there. Vendors will still be able to park 
as usual. We welcome both for profit and non-profit vendors please call Councilperson 
Annabi at 914-486-9030 or call Beverly Kelly at 845-528-2121. You can also go on-line 
to the Town’s website and download an application. The fireworks will begin at 8:30 PM, 
so Town Day will begin at 2:30 PM this year.  
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AUDIT OF MONTHLY BILLS 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
RESOLUTION # R19-217 
 
 RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following bills, after audit, being paid:   
 

VOUCHER NUMBERS  AMOUNTS  
 
27379-27606    155,511.91 
27013-27206    182,066.46 
27090-27313    70,938.43 

  27232-27308    94,007.34 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio moved to go into an Executive Session on a personnel matter at 
7:27 PM. No further business will be held after the Executive Session 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried.  
 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
 
Sherry Howard 
07-05-2019 
 
 


